
 

His Excellency Senior Minister PRAK Sokhonn welcomes Donald Trump - 

Kim Jong Un summit 

In response to inquery about his view on the summit between US President Donald Trump and 

the Leader of the Democratic People's Republic of Korea, Kim Jong Un, on 12th June 2018, His 

Excellency Senior Minister Prak Sokhonn, Minister of Foreign Affairs and International 

Cooperation, stated: 

"The whole world has tracked this important event. Cambodia has also closely monitored this 

historic meeting, which will determine the fate of regional and global security, as well as the 

impact of the meeting’s outcomes on peace and development. Cambodia welcomes the positive 

results of the summit paving the way for the denuclearization in the Korean peninsula, and the 

process towards genuine peace for the region. But this is just the opening way. There are still a 

lot of things to be done by the stakeholders in order to achieve those goals." 
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